
Franklin  
Autumn 
Update 

Dates for Diary 
 
13.09.2023 — New starters admin 

meeting 9.15-10.00 
18.09.2023 — all children in recep-

tion are invited to stay for 
lunch  

25.09.2022 — all children are invit-
ed to stay full time 

02.10.2023 — Reading and phonics 
Zoom meeting for parents. 
Details will be sent to par-
ents soon.  

 
Literacy 

This term we shall be sharing famil-
iar and favourite stories. Using im-
aginative and creative language we 
shall be repeating storylines with 
puppets, role play and small world 
characters. Please help at home by 
reading to your child as often as  
you can. If your child would like to 
bring in a book to share at story 

PE 
We will begin our PE sessions in a 
few weeks time once the children 
have settled in. Please make sure 
your child has removed earrings for 
this day as we cannot allow them to 
join in whist wearing any jewellery. 

Numeracy 
In reception we shall be enjoying 
exploring and using numbers up to 
20. This will involve singing num-
ber songs, counting objects, toys 
and snacks and many more practi-
cal investigations. Please help at 
home by looking out for numbers 

Project 
It is fitting for the beginning of the school journey to learn about ourselves, 

our families and our school. Therefore our opening theme shall be 
‘Celebrating Us’  We shall talk about coming to school, our birthdays, cele-
brate our families and look at other celebrations such as Diwali, fireworks 
night and Christmas. Following this theme we will  celebrate autumn and 
the beautiful colour changes. This will link with animals and hibernation. 

Over the term, children will have the freedom to explore the whole environ-
ment selecting their own learning, both indoor and outdoor, on a regular 

basis. We take the time to engage children in learning by focusing on their 
interests so I predict much exploration around building, dinosaurs and lots 
of water play! Much of the learning for these next few weeks will continue 

Welcome 
We are so excited to welcome all 
our new reception children on the 
first step of their journey at John 
Hellins Primary school. After our 
transition mornings we have con-
cluded that we are going to enjoy 
playing with, and learning lots of 
things about, animals, dinosaurs,  
enjoying train track building, mak-

ing yummy recipes in our mud 
kitchen and becoming amazing art-
ists. Thankyou for taking the time 
to allow us to come and visit you 
at home. It is always so lovely to 
have some time with your children 

Reading and spellings 
 
Franklin class can look forward to 
their first book a little later in the 
term. I have planned a brief meeting 
to explain how to support your child 
with reading and phonics at home. 
T h i s  w i l l  t a k e  p l a c e  o n                                                                                                      
Monday 2nd October. Information 
about this meeting will be sent via 
email shortly. Practising reading and 
spelling is the most important form 
of homework for our youngest chil-
dren as it provides the biggest im-
pact on their future learning. Your 
support with this will be invaluable. 
In school we shall read with the chil-
dren fortnightly and we encourage 
them to change their books regularly 

 


